
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 5, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

President Steve Bandy reported he received an email from SLCC, Foundation announcing they 

will be having a scholarship reception on September 12, 2019 at 2:00 PM in Lafayette.  Michelle 

Veillion committed to attend representing our club. 

President Bandy also reported another email he received from Juliet Kring informing our club 

that she is the Youth Act Coordinator at Armstrong Middle School. Ms. Kring is asking for 

suggestions for service projects.  Jimmy Fontenot volunteered to speak to Ms. Kring and access 

their needs. 

Bob Landry reported the clean-up at the Veteran’s Memorial Park has not been fulfilled and 

that he will attend the Rayne City Council meeting on Monday, September 9. 2019. 

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to accept the minutes of August 22, 2019 as circulated.  Jared 

Lawless seconded the motion and carried. 

Nick Simoneaux reported that he attended the Rotary Club of Eunice on Wednesday, 

September 4, 2019.   

Fran Bihm reminded everyone about the Open House for Rayne Chamber of Commerce on 

Thursday, September 12, 2019. 

Trudy Ronkartz from The Acadia Parish Library was this week’s speaker. 

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to adjourn and the motion was seconded by Roland Boudreaux 

and carried. 


